
JULY 
Calendar 

Events: 

• July 2nd – 11th 
National BBQ 
Week 

• July 4th 
Independence Day 

• July 7th World 
Chocolate Day  

• July 10-18th 
National Doughnut 
Week 

• July 12 – 17th 
Junior Fire 
Academy 

 

 

 

 

Board Meetings: 

July 12th  

July 26th   

Pay Dates: 

July 2nd       

July 16th   

July 30th  

 

 

 
Newsletter 
July 2021 
Area of Achievement 
The Fire 1 & 2 Class completed their State written testing on June 3rd and 
June 17th.  The written tests were the culmination of nine months of 
dedication toward obtaining this certification.  The course work involved 
not only classroom time, but also skills testing in several areas.  There 
were four written tests taken on the two dates above which included Fire 
I, Fire II, Hazmat OPS, and Hazmat Awareness.   
These are the newest State-Certified Firefighter 1&2 
firefighters: 
 
Tyler Goodman 
Jaymes Hall 
Stephanie McCulloch 
Chelsea Noack 
Jeffrey Read 
Zach Martel 
Alex Huff – Boles Fire 
AJ Schulze – US Navy 
 
GREAT JOB EVERYONE!!! WE ARE VERY PROUD OF YOU     
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Training Tuesdays: 
July 6th 

July 20th   

Training Opportunities 

Lab/printing fees 
$50/class listed below 
Who: Lake of the Ozarks west                                    
What: Officer 1                
When: July 5-9 at Sunrise 
Beach                                     
POC: Dep Chief John Scheper                 
573-374-4442 
training@gravoisfire.org or 
Asst Chief Jamie Karl 573-374-
4411 jkarl@sbfpd.org                

Who: Lake of the Ozarks west                                   
What: ICS-300/400 
Hybrid/Blended Delivery 
When: August 9-13 at Laurie 
(GFPD)                                   
POC: Dep Chief John Scheper                 
573-374-4442 
training@gravoisfire.org or 
Asst Chief Jamie Karl 573-374-
4411 jkarl@sbfpd.org                

Who: Lake of the Ozarks west                                   
What: Officer 2                
When: Sep 27-Oct 1 at 
Sunrise Beach                                 
POC: Dep Chief John Scheper                 
573-374-4442 
training@gravoisfire.org or 
Asst Chief Jamie Karl 573-374-
4411 jkarl@sbfpd.org                                                                                     

Who: Lake of the Ozarks west                                    
What: Live Fire Instructor             
When: Nov 1-5                   
POC: Dep Chief John Scheper                 
573-374-4442 
training@gravoisfire.org or 
Asst Chief Jamie Karl 573-374-
4411 jkarl@sbfpd.org                                                                                     

Training Division 
Training for July will be taught by Stetson Zelch and 
Quinton Hildebrandt.  The topics to be covered will 
be Flowing hand lines, Blitz lines, and some basic 
pumping. 
July training on the first and third Tuesday  
 

July Awareness issues:   
The Jr. Fire Academy is set for the dates of July 12-17th. Please check with 
Nick White to see where you can help.  This will be a very busy week for 
the department and help will be appreciated. 
We are working on dates for Sonar training with Bourbon Fire.  A rep 
from Hummingbird is going to teach it.  The date will be sent out 
through Aladtec. 
UPDATE: Tim Cambel is working with SFPD to make alterations to the 
burn trailers.  This will be completed just in time for Jr Fire Academy. 
Captain Konys wants to thank everyone who attended the Boat training in 
May and June. 
If there is any topic that you would like to train on then let Captain Konys 
know so that he can work on getting it on the schedule. 
 To the left you will see listed (also check your email, or see postings at 
ST1) some exciting training opportunities. 
 
Special Recognition 
Several crew members were recently recognized for an exceptional life 
save that took place back on December 23, 2019, but due to COVID, the 
presentation was postponed until last month. 
The crews involved were: 
Sullivan Fire:  Damon Sumpter, Joe Kincaid, Jacob Dace, Jordan Shortt 
Air Evac 13:  Trisha Dutt and Robert Umfress 
MOBap EMS: Ted Reed and Tyler Melton 
Dr. Phillip Mudd 
Coordination efforts were through Stacey Hickey and Heather Hall with 
East Central Regional EMS Committee on behalf of Mrs. Davis.  
Amy Davis and her husband Jim had stopped to eat in a local restaurant.  
Amy soon collapsed going into cardiac arrest.  Her husband started chest 
compressions until EMS and fire arrived on scene.  A doctor was also in 
the restaurant at the same time and assisted.  Amy was transported to St 
Louis where she received further care.   
 
See pages 5 for pictures. 
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Birthdays
 

 

July 
Jaymes Hall 13th   

Damon Sumpter 17th     

 
 
Operation Clean 
Stream 
OSC has organized 
Operation Clean Stream 
within the Meramec 
Watershed for 2021 on 
the following dates: 
August 21st – August 29th   
Volunteers will be 
participating in park and 
river cleanup efforts in 
our area.   
 
 
 
 
 
If you would like to 
submit information to be 
published in this monthly 
newsletter, the deadline 
is the 25th of the month 
prior.  This allows time to 
format and send by the 
first of the next month.  
Please email information 
to the SFPD Office 
Administrator, Monica 
Boyer at  
secsfpd@fidmail.com 

 

Fire Marshal Update 
Corey Rice SFPD 
 
Ongoing projects: 
900 Elmont             First State Community Bank Remodel 
11891 Mine Rd.     Lil Something 4 Everyone 
Hwy JJ (Stanton)    Hope Ranch 
2115 E Springfield  7 Cedars Supply (Stanton) 
Acid Mine Rd          Muddy Water Brewery 
 
New Projects: 
Occupancy Permits 
86 Landon Rd                 Square 1 Transport 
364 N. Clark                    Eatons Funeral Home Addition 
565 W. Springfield Rd   Master Donuts 
11 W Main St                  Grey Wall LLC 
Building Permits 
2005 N Service Rd          Laura Auto Group 
Missouri Baptist remodel of pharmacy, new therapy building, and 
addition to MOB 
Grace City Church addition 
Pre-Plans Completed 
     
Knox Boxes 
364 N Clark -  left of front door 
 

Truck Committee 

The Truck Committee met again in June.  They plan to meet with the 
Board of Directors in July to discuss the committee’s completion of the 
preliminaries.  Upon Board approval, the committee will start getting 
bids.  If you have any questions, please contact Captain Ray Enloe.   
 
Key Note 
Corey put new station keys on all of the truck rings. The new station keys 
are stamped with the truck number in order to distinguish between the 
old keys in case any were missed.  If you have any problem with a key not 
working in a station door, please inform Chief Lewis or Corey. 
Thank you  

Boat Note 
A message on 859: When the boat is on the trailer being transported out 
shifter in reverse…the shoe needs to rest on something instead of 
bouncing around while trailering.  The throttle should not be all the way 
down, just in reverse until you hear the shoe rest against the plate. 
If you have any questions, please call 805. 
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Dog Days of Summer 
On Tuesday, June 22, some special guests visited Station 5 and there were a few pictures captured to 
commemorate the moment.  A Dalmatian Club traveling through the area stopped by to take a look at our 
Ladder truck and take advantage of a perfect photo op or two.   

  

 

 



5 
 

EXCEPTIONAL LIFE SAVE AWARD 

 

 


